
Welcome 
Hello everybody, we are so excited and happy to be back to school and fully operational for 
the new academic year despite some of the changes we have had to make to its day to day 
running. It has been amazing to see how well our staff and pupils have adjusted to the new 
systems put in place to keep everyone safe and we are extremely proud of the mature      
ŀǘǘƛǘǳŘŜ ǇǳǇƛƭǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǘŀƪŜƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǊŜƎŀǊŘǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ΨIŀƴŘΣ CŀŎŜΣ {ǇŀŎŜΩ ŜǘƘƻǎΦ ²Ŝ ƪƴŜǿ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ 
would be an anxious time for many but we hope that by communicating honestly and       
involving pupils in some decisions we have managed to make the reopening of school a 
positive and safe experience for everyone as you can see from the information in this   
newsletter. 

Government Advice  
Government advice is updated regularly and can be found at 

www.gov.uk/coronavirus 

Government guidelines for school s is constantly being updated 

and we are confident that we at Broadwalk are keeping up with 

the ever changing information.  We will of course be sticking by 

the 3 main guidelines by offering hand sanitising stations in each 

classrooms as well as extra hand washing opportunities. Staff 

and  pupils are encouraged to wear face coverings when moving 

around the building but not once settled in a classroom and the 

one-way system and floor markings  are used to enable  pupils 

and staff to stay 2 meters apart. 

There are three simple actions we must all do to keep 
on protecting each  other  

 

¶ Wash hands - keep washing your hands regularly 

¶ Cover face - wear a face covering in enclosed 
spaces 

¶ Make space - stay at least 2 metres apart - or 1 

metre with a face covering 

For outside of school, the other more general guidance is 

óthe rule of 6ô where no more than 6 people should be gath-

ered for any reason apart from those that can be found by 

following the link above. 

Learning from 

home 
Unfortunately, we, like many other schools, 

have had times where either staff or pupils 

have had to isolate for a variety of reasons 

and have been switched seamlessly onto our 

Remote Education curriculum. Pupils have 

been following the schemes of work being 

taught onsite and contacted twice a day by 

teachers so that any further explanation can 

be given or questions answered.   

Currently, we are sending out the lesson pres-

entations and hard copies of the resources 

needed to complete work. After the most re-

ŎŜƴǘ ΨǇǳǇƛƭ ŎƻǳƴŎƛƭΩ ŦŜŜŘōŀŎƪ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǇǳǇƛƭǎ 

would prefer video style lessons, therefore we 

are in the process of recording banks of les-

sons so that links can be sent out which are 

accessible on any device including Smart-

phones. Pupils are also being trained in using 

RMUnify, our online portal, which gives them 

access to their own personal email address 

and online storage for school work/

homework. 
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